
DATE: January 11, 2023 

TO: Mayor and Members of Council 

FROM: Vince Musacchio, Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development 
Jack Graziosi, Director, Infrastructure Delivery  

RE: COMMUNICATION – Committee of the Whole (1) January 17, 2023 
Item No. 11 
Parking Spaces in Kleinburg Village (Deferred) 

Recommendation 

THAT consideration of this matter to be deferred to a future Committee of the Whole 
meeting. 

Background 

At the meeting held on December 12, 2022, Committee of the Whole (2), Report No. 46, 
Item No. 4 - Parking Spaces in Kleinburg Village, Committee recommended:  

1. That consideration of this matter be deferred to the Committee of the Whole
meeting of January 17, 2023, for staff to meet with the Local Councillor, area
residents and Kleinburg BIA.

A meeting was held on December 21, 2022, at the Pierre Burton Heritage Center to 
review the 60% detailed design drawings for parking spaces in Kleinburg Village. In 
attendance were City staff, a representative from the Local Councillors’ office, area 
residents, and the Kleinburg Business Improvement Association (KBIA). A 
representative from the Kleinburg Area Resident Association was in attendance, as an 
observer. 

The meeting focused on identifying potential opportunities for additional layby parking 
within both the Kleinburg Village and the surrounding project area. Discussions were 
very productive and resulted in a number of locations where layby parking can be 
considered. 

Based on the number of potential layby parking locations identified, the design 
consultant will require additional time to complete a detailed analysis and technical 
review. The results of the analysis will be shared with the participants from the 
December 21 meeting. 

Once the parking design has been updated, a Communication will be brought forward to 
a future Committee of the Whole meeting. 
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For more information, contact:  
Jack Graziosi, Director of Infrastructure Delivery, ext. 8201 
Frank Facchini, Manager, Design & Construction, ext. 8986 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
 
 

 
 
Vince Musacchio, Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development 
  


